# **MMOC Parish Council Meeting**

	<u>Chairperson Reports</u>
	date 2 -25-16
opening prayer:	Mort Small
	3/29/2016 minutes approved with one ammendment that is noted
Msgr. Telhorst	
Father T submitted comm	ents on the registration form for parish council.
Asked for any recommend	lations to replace Rich Riche for his stewardship role in
the parish.	
Mort Small	Administration and Finance
Reminded all that their co	mmission budgets are due by March 1, 2016
Denise Kennedy	Athletics
Announced a new volleyba	all chairman, Matt Kreutzer.
Currently the sports that M	MMOC participates in are:
basketball, volleyball, soco	cer, baseball, softball and T ball.
Judy Nigh	Christian Formation
There was no CAP meeting	g last month.
<u> </u>	

1

Pro-Life and CAQP will do liturgy tables at the Catholic Women's Conference

which will be in March, in St. Charles

Mary Factor	Christian Service		
Add to the agenda of next	Add to the agenda of next months meeting is time to discuss Stephen Ministry and		
how it could relate to MMOC parish.			
Tithing committee is accep	ting applications for review to be a part of the		
MMOC tithing contributions.			
Ed Olander reported that MMOC sponsors three sandwich shops that			
	per month at a cost of \$.083 per sandwich.		
p			
Maureen Schumacker	Evangelization		
John Schumacker	Evangelization		
John Schumacker	Evaligelization		
Many complements on the	door hangers that were produced and are being		
	door hangers that were produced and are being		
distributed, and will be on	display in the back of church.		
Reported there are new homes being targeted for placement of door hangers,			
4 new homes on Wells, 10 on Hawkins Road and a condo/villa project			
off Tesson Ferry, resulting	for over a total of 150 new home in our parish.		
The youth group is helping	distribute the door hangers as a service project.		
The ambassador program of	currently has 14 members on the roster. The could		
use more assistance with t	his great program		
There was discussion to designate a monthly mass as a welcome mass for			
new parishioners, where they could be presented with their gift.			
Kathy Newbold	Health		
Machy Newbold	HOMIVI		

Review all the great activities planned for the Fun and Fitness event planned for Saturday from 9:30 am - 12:30 in the parish center

AED training was recommended for all ministers. More parishioners trained, the better for all the parish.

# Andy Dapron

### Liturgy

Extensive discussion on the new mass schedule recommendation.

The committee recommended the option of

Saturday mass at 4:30 pm or 5:00 to be voted on.

Sunday mass recommendations are: 9:00 am and 11:00 am or

8:30 and 10:30.

A parish survey of the times will be distributed.

Plan is for the survey to be distributed by end of April.

Implementation of new time schedule is planned to start on June 5, 2016.

There was discussion on how best to do the survey.

Vote was taken and the mass time options was approved unanimously.

Vote was taken and approved that the majority results of the survey would be strongly reviewed after discernment by the council and the new mass schedule will be decided by consensus of the council.

#### Ed Lewandowski

## **Religious Education**

Has prepared a list of questions for Mark Force on

Neo-Catechumenal Way and how this program could be implemented at MMOC parish.

Mark Force has agreed to meet with parish council to answer or

he may provide written answers.

Costs of this program are not know at this time, but is one of the questions.

Ed to report at our next meeting and will provide a recommendation.

Christine Stuckel	Secretary		
Jay Stuckel	Secretary		
next meeting: Tuesday March 29, 2016 at 7:00 pm			
Jill Farmer	Social		
reported that the next fish	fry is March 4, 2016		
There are basket raffles on	There are basket raffles on display in the back of church.		
Book collection will be starting after Easter.			
The annex will be used as book storage.			
Danielle Farmer	Youth		
	their own donut Sunday as an activity		
for teens and their family's			
Ted Montoia	Vice-Chairperson		
Ted was on retreat at the V			
	vere 135 nominations for parish council.		
John and Ted split the calling duties to call all the people that were nominated.			
A suggestion was made, that before a person is nominated, that that person			
should be talked to first to measure their level of interest.			
Monday March 7th is the night of discernment for all people who			
are interested in serving on parish council.			
Youth vote is an annual vote and is voted on by the youth of the parish.			

Dave Bujnak	Chairperson	
Provided the parish council nomination report on the process and		
voting method.		
Guest Speakers : at the	start of the meeting	
•	en Ministries presented the background and history	
of the Stephen Ministrie	es. Did an excellent job of the purposes, structure,	
training, qualifications a	and successes related to Stephen Ministries.	
The tag line for Stepher	s Ministries is "Companions on a Journey"	
MMOC had previously b	peen part of Stephens Ministries 20+ years ago.	
·	monstrations to all on where the AED pig tail is located	
near the AED devices in the fire extinguisher cabinet.		
She explained that the AED's are inspected every two years requiring,		
upgrades. There are also monthly quality checks done.		
AED training classes times in May and September are posted in the bulletin.		
There are no charge for CPR and AED training classes.		
closing prayer:	Mort Small	